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Colorado State Senate

200 E. Colfax 
Denver, CO 80203

Dear Senator:
HB 1227 strips voters of their rights and would severely weaken our election system.  This bill would not have made it out of committee except for false information presented at the committee hearing by the Secretary of State’s office. 
This bill is deceptive in its complexity.  It strips away power from voters and transfers this power to election officials, vendors, and those who wish to manipulate elections.  The people become servants and bureaucrats become the masters.  
Voters will no longer be able to verify that their votes are recorded correctly.  Candidates will no longer be able to verify that all ballots are kept secure and counted, and that every vote is counted correctly.  Election officials will no longer be able to use the best technology to provide secure, accurate and reliable elections.   
As part of their campaign to seize these powers from the voters, the SOS’s office has provided testimony and writings that are just plain not true.  
Two days ago, the SOS persuaded the Senate’s State Affairs committee to reject amendments that would help protect voters’ rights.  SOS did this by testifying that HAVA funding would be lost if the amendments were adopted.  Some Senate committee members said, before they voted, that this threatened loss of HAVA funding was crucial to their voting decision.
I was at the hearing and astonished to hear this SOS testimony.  We contacted US Congressman Rush Holt’s HAVA expert, Michelle Mulder, who told us that this information is not true – Colorado’s receipt of HAVA funds would NOT have been affected by the amendments.  
The attached Colorado Statesman column describes additional false information.  

Since the hearing, I have attempted to communicate with the Colorado HAVA director to correct the misinformation and to draft suggested amendments.  I have gotten no response.  
HB 1227’s language is ambiguous and confusing.  It is bad legislation that will likely end up in court.
Because of the number of falsehoods, one cannot ignore the possibility that there is an intentional effort to deceive the Legislature.  These deceptions (intentional or otherwise) must not be rewarded.  This bill should be considered only after legislators have been given corrected information.  

Please vote to protect our voter’s rights.   Please vote NO on HB 1227.

Al Kolwicz

